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Planning Commission – Town Council Work Meeting
Electronic Meeting Minutes
Members Present: - Scott Enos - Presiding, Stephen Hull, Elizabeth Shoemaker, Cory Jones, Michele Mounteer-Excused, and Scott Keller.
Staff: Brian Preece-Town Planner, and Arlene Buehler- Clerk/Recorder. 
Public: Jake Hinman, Kevin Balls.
Call to Order: 7:00 p.m.

Prayer:  Elizabeth Shoemaker
Pledge: Scott Enos

Approval of Meeting Minutes April 23rd, 2020 – Scott Enos asks the Commission if they have read through the minutes from April 23rd, 2020 and if there were no questions he would accept a motion. Cory Jones makes a motion to approve the minutes for April 23rd, 2020. Scott Keller seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous. Minutes are approved as written.
Public Comment – No public comments.
Final Subdivision Application Located at 2727 West 2400 South, Owned by Jim and Carrie May – Brian Preece states that this application started as a three lot subdivision and because the Health Department is going through a moratorium right now, the applicants adjusted there application to a two lot subdivision to be able to be approved by the health departments current standard. Brian states the only real thing they are waiting on is their application for annexation. There is a small corner piece of property that is not currently in the town boundary. The applicants have submitted an annexation petition with the Town Council and so if you choose to recommend approval you should include the contingency of the annexation in your motion because the annexation will have to be completed and recorded before the subdivision can be recorded. All corrections that the engineer and town attorney have indicated needed to be added to the plat has been added. With no further questions on this application, Scott Enos calls for a motion. Cory Jones makes a motion to recommend approval to the Town Council with the condition that the annexation goes through as anticipated. Elizabeth Shoemaker seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Davies Concept Application for A Twenty Lot Subdivision Located at 2900 West 3100 South Owned by David Hill and Lyle Scott – Brian Preece states that this is a concept application for what the town adopted some years ago what is considered a cluster subdivision, meaning that all the homes would be located in a close vicinity and then that would leave a large open space or an area that could be used for a common area. This does not allow them to have more than 20 units in a twenty acre area it still limits the number to stay within the 1 acre lot requirement. This also limits what can go on the open space, they are not allowed barns and other out buildings, and it has to remain open space. With the Health Departments moratorium we are not sure how this will work with this concept until we get the results of the moratorium. Currently they are only allowing one septic tank on 2.5 acre lots until they finish up the moratorium. The only other option would be if the town acquired the sewer to the commercial area then it might be an option to put this subdivision on sewer at that point but that would be up to the Town Council. Brian Preece then suggests that if the Commission chooses to move forward with this application that one of the requirements before if comes back to the planning commission for the next stage is some sort of approval from the health department to avoid wasting the developers and our time on a project that won’t work because of the sewer or septic issue. Scott Enos asks for Jon Jensen’s comments. Jon explains that he has met with Tracy over the past few months and he felt like they had some productive meetings and Jon was instructed that as long as they could meet the requirements, then the health department would work with them. Jon also states that he is looking forward to working with the town and wants to make sure that the development meets the town requirements and desires. Scott Keller asks about meeting the requirements for private roads and the maximum number of building lots. Brian Preece states that this will not be a private road it will be a public road so that isn’t an issue here. Scott Keller asks if there is any kind of an impact study that could be done on 2900 west because with twenty new homes in one spot that would definitely be an issue. Brian Preece states that requiring a study would be a good idea. Scott Enos states that he was in on the adoption of the clustering project and applauds them for utilizing the option but Scott Enos doesn’t feel like that many homes on one street is going to work. Discussion on the road impacts and how an unfinished road would affect the town goes on along with how the open space will be maintained through an HOA type of maintenance. Scott Enos asks if there are any further questions. Stephen Hull asks if the road was calculated into the six acres of open space. Brian Preece states no not by his calculations and it should not. Stephen Hull also states that in the town ordinance is states that a cul-de-sac cannot be more than 1300 feet and this one is 2000 feet. Brian Preece states yes this is true but in these instances the calculation starts over and it is done like this all of the time. Jon states that he has worked with the county fire department and health department on all of these issues and they are all being addressed and should be worked out to their satisfaction before they will allow it to be approved anyway. Scott Enos just isn’t convinced that this development will work the way it is, he is worried that the traffic will really cause havoc on this road and feels like they need the property owner behind them to cooperate and finish the road through so that it becomes a through road. Stephen Hull states one of the items that he has a problem with is that the EIS (environmental impact statement) says there will be no impact to the town, he considers that as an insult and he doesn’t appreciate it. Brian Preece states that we don’t usually require an impact statement at this stage, we don’t usually address this until the preliminary stage and so he didn’t really say anything or review it at this point, and figured that he would require a more thorough EIS at that time. Stephen Hull states he understands getting more detail at a later date but to put something into the statement stating that there would be no impact is a joke and very insulting. Stephen Hulls final question is does the town have any liability to the house at the end of that road when the firetruck can’t get down that lane when something happens. Brian Preece states in all of the time he has done this he has never seen an instance that it has ever happened. Discussion goes on until they feel like they have discussed all of the issues thoroughly and to their satisfaction. Scott Enos calls for a motion.  Elizabeth Shoemaker makes a motion to approve the concept plan subdivision with the conditions that the following items be addressed before the next stage is brought before the town, a traffic study, the sewer issue with the health department, the neighbors be spoken to about a possible through road, a valid and thorough EIS be turned in at the next stage and the open space meet the requirements. Cory Jones seconds the motion. Voting goes as follows:
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The concept plan is approved with the listed conditions.

Public Hearing Officer to Replace The Land Appeals Authority – Brian Preece states that this is the ordinance he has drafted up to allow the town to use a hearing officer who is usually an attorney who is very familiar with these types of things to take the place of our Land Appeals Authority or Board of Adjustments. The Town Council have request Brian Preece to bring this before the Commission, traditionally the board of adjustments, planning commissions, and police departments are the highest liability for town in regards to lawsuits. A lot of cities are doing this to alleviate the risks. Scott Enos asks who pays for this person. Brian Preece states that the applicant would pay for this just like when people do a subdivision or one of those applications they pay for the fees incurred by the town for attorney and engineering fees. The town will have to adopt the fees into the fee schedule.  After little discussion Scott Enos opens the public hearing.
Public Hearing: Not comments

Scott Enos states he personally feels like this is a good idea, he realizes that this will make it a little less personal and take the tasks that may not be so easy for a neighbor or resident out of their hands and puts it in the hands of an attorney who is more familiar with these types of issues. Scott Enos asks if there are any more questions or comments. With no further comments he calls for a motion. Cory Jones makes a motion to recommend the approval of this ordinance to the town council. Scott Keller seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.

This ordinance draft #2020-02 moves on to the town council.

General Plan Discussion and Review of Pictures Submitted – Scott Keller states that this is something that the group of people that the Mayor had asked to review the General Plan and this was an issue that they wanted to possibly address. Scott Keller had submitted some pictures of houses that he thought fit into the town’s general plan and also some that did not. Brian Preece stated that this might be a better discussion to have when we are all face to face and can see the photos etc. Scott Enos agrees and asks for a motion to table this to the next agenda. Cory Jones makes a motion to table this discussion until the next meeting. Scott Keller seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous.
Scott Enos thanks everyone and moves for adjournment.
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 
______________________________

Submitted by Arlene Buehler, 
Charleston Town Recorder 

